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Workers in UK harassed for having children
Bangladesh safety accord saving lives
All Guatemala Coca Cola  plants now unionized
Global union signs world agreement with Total

This is a RadioLabour news update recorded on January 26, 2015. I'm Marc Belanger.

The British Trades Union Congress has launched a campaign to fight discrimination against pregnant workers. RadioLabour's senior correspondent, C. Marie Ainsborough, has a report.

[In the United Kingdom women have the right to maternity leave and the right to return to their jobs after the leave. 

But the British Trades Union Congress – the TUC – reports that there is wide spread discrimination against pregant workers and  many do not return to their jobs after maternity leave. 

Here are some of the workers who were interviewed by the TUC.

(audio)

Victoria Phillips is a lawyer working with the TUC.

(audio)

Britain has tribunals which can decide if women have been discriminated against and then order that the women be re-employed in their original postions. However these tribunals can be very expensive. Sarah Veale is the head of the TUC's Equality and Employment Rights Department.
(audio)
This is C. Marie Ainsborough reporting for RadioLabour.]

In other news: international labour bodies are organizing a campaign to protect worker rights as the two largest cement companies in the world merge their operations. The Building and WoodWorkers International is calling on the companies – Lafarge and Holcim - to declare what effect the merger will have on their employees. Last week demonstrations were held in 30 countries against how the merger is being conducted without worker input. The global union federation IndustriALL has announced that it has signed an agreement with the French oil multinational Total. The agreement guarantees workers rights in all the company's operations. However the agreement  does not stipulate exact wages and working conditions – those are still provisions which much be negotiated by the local unions – if they exist. The International Union of Food workers – the IUF – has announced that the campaign to unionize Coca-Cola workers in Guatemala been successful. All of the Coca-Cola plants in the country are now unionized.The successful campaign involved direct negotiations between the company, the local unions plus the IUF.
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And that's it. Now you're up-to-date with the latest international labour news you can use. RadioLabour's daily newscasts are available on its website, Facebook, iTunes, union websites, mobile phones and community radio stations.  Thank you for listening. And remember: it's all about global solidarity.
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